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re:  Standard Contingency Fee Declared Unethical

       -- injured consumers bill of rights adopted
     After a stormy session of its House of Delegates that ended late this afternoon, a representative of the American Tort Lawyers Association announced an amendment to the Association’s Code of Ethics that is meant to end the use of the so-called “Standard Contingency Fee,” under which virtually all clients pay an identical percentage of any winnings as their legal fee in personal injury cases.  
Jack Cliente, ATLA’s consumer rights ombudsman, said “We’re tired of being known as the “At-Least-a-Third Law Association.”  A small but committed group of members were able to convince their colleagues, Cliente stated, that ethical duties owed by lawyers to their clients were inconsistent with the automatic application of a “standard” percentage fee – usually the maximum permitted in the jurisdiction, 33.3% in some locales and 40% or more elsewhere.   He explained that the percentage fee charged should reflect how likely the client is to win, how much money is likely to be rewarded and collected, and how much work and expense the lawyer is likely to put into the case.
Under the new ATLA ethics rule, the client must be told that the fee is negotiable, and – because of the special fiduciary relationship -- must be fully informed before a fee is agreed upon of all factors relevant to the risk evaluation made by the lawyer.

· Cliente noted that this position (although mostly now “honored in the breach”) is the profession’s traditional approach to the use of contingency fees.   He pointed, for instance, to the American Bar Association’s Formal Ethics Opinion 94-389 (Dec. 5, 1994), and to the Statement of Client’s Rights for Contingency Fees required under Florida Bar Rule 4-1.5.
At the press conference, Cliente admitted that personal injury lawyers have created an atmosphere under which consumers passively accept a “standard contingency fee” as their only option.  As a result, clients whose cases present the lawyer with very little risk are forced to give up a large percentage of their claim merely to be represented, and lawyers receive unreasonably large fees after taking little risk and doing little work.   With the arrival of April, ATLA declares an end to the “lawyer tax” on personal injuries and a “fresh air” policy of full disclosure and honesty.
As of today, April 1, 2005, all ATLA members must implement, deliver, and explain, an Injured Consumers’ Bill of Rights, which will be signed by lawyer and client.  The Injured Consumers’ Bill of Rights is available from ATLA.  
